South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations
February 8, 2022 at 7:00 p.m.

Crestmont Park Pavilion

Present: Nick Castle, Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Reid Allen and Wendi Fuerstenberger.
Meeting called to order by President Nick Castle at 7:01 p.m. Nick welcomed and introduced everyone.

Meeting Minutes: Marilyn reported the January 11, 2022 minutes were approved by email and Nick
ordered them to be placed on file.

Treasurer’s Report: Colleen reported the account had no activity in January 2022 so the beginning and
ending balances remain $2658.52.

Reports/Old Business

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: No officer able to attend.

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend.

Crestmont Park Bench: It was discussed to place more benches at both play areas at Crestmont Park to
allow parents a place to sit while their children are playing at the park in lieu of one park bench. It was
discussed to check other parks for the amount of benches at other parks before deciding on the bench.
LaRon talked to the Parks Superintendent and it is now a wait and see until the next meeting.

General Meeting Topics: General meetings to occur in the months of April and October. October is our
General Election meeting and typically has a City or County official give an update. We discussed several
guest speaker options.

Reid motioned to invite Kevin Marini (UCEE Placer and Nevada Counties, Home Horticulture and
Composting Educator, UC Master Gardener Programs Manager) to be our guest speaker for our
April 12, 2022 meeting. Roseville Historical Society will be asked if Kevin Marini is not available.
The motion was seconded by Nick and voice vote passed unanimously.

Nick offered to call Kevin Marini and pick the topic for the April meeting. Guest speaker suggestions for
our October 11, 2022 General Election meeting were Supervisor Suzanne Jones (Placer County District
4) or a Roseville City Council member. This will be revisited at a future meeting closer to the date.

Spring Dumpsters: Dumpsters will be placed next to the skate park/basketball courts at Maidu. Reid to
be the SCNA contact for South Cirby NA using the email ricky bobby roxnsno@gmail.com. We will get
more information for wording to release as the April 30" date gets closer. City of Roseville to let us know
what can be accepted. Marilyn volunteered to work for the last shift.

New Business — No new business.

Dates to Remember:
RCONA Representative for February 17, 2022 Meeting: Nick plans to attend.
Next SCNA Meeting: March 8, 2022, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Park

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Marilyn Floyd, Secretary
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